

Fete Meeting minutes for 20/02/2017

Present – Karen T, Helene, Mike, Bunty, Martin, Roger, Emily, Karen A, and Graeme.

Website – Mike reported that we are getting quite a few hits on the website. Any relevant information for this year is to be given to Mike and he will put it on the website.

Emily – She has had no answer from the Fire Service. She and Helene will put up the Schools Detective display in the village hall. All parents will be advised they must deliver and collect their child's item from the Village Hall. PTA has not decided yet what their stall will be.

Tesco – Tesco will have a stall now and will have a member of staff to help on the day with organisation (Karen) and Tesco will also donate the provision for the cream teas and help on the day.

Music – Graeme has found a larger arena and staging and will hopefully be booking this soon. Shakey and Mark have a list of bands. Confirmation will be given nearer the time. The music will start at 5pm. The PA system is sorted. Graeme will get band information to Mike when it is available. All at this time is within the £2,000 budget.

Stalls – Karen reported that we have 20 booking so far. Having Archery this year was discussed but it was felt that with the changes taking place on the green near the Scout

hut it would be advisable to leave this to another year. There is at the moment enough food stalls coming.

Action – Who will do the white lining this year?

Arena – Jezzo will do an hour. The School choir, Helen Jones dancers and Belly dancers will all have around 20-30 minutes each.

Other matters – Roger has confirmed with Dominio that they will donate £1,400 towards the Fete. Martin is looking into our insurances as we made need to consider limiting the amount of stalls due to insurance restrictions. Martin will pay Jezzo his deposit and liaise with Graeme re payment for the marquee.

Other issues – Karen A raised the issue of helpers on the day. Each member has be asked to think about how many helpers they would need for their activities and then report back to the next meeting so that we can get an advert put into the BHNews.

Next meetings are 27/3/17 and 8/5/17 at 8pm in the Social Club